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14 August 2018 
 
 
 
Dr J Katsoris 
Executive Officer 
Medical Board of Australia 
GPO Box 9958 
MELBOURNE  VIC  3001 
 
 
Dear Dr Katsoris 
 
Public Consultation on Good Medical Practice 
 
Thank you for providing the College with the opportunity to comment on the proposed 
revisions to the Board’s ‘Good Medical Practice: A Code of conduct for doctors in 
Australia’. 
 
The College shares the Board’s commitment to promoting the best possible health 
outcomes for all Australians through fostering the highest practice standards for our 
medical profession.  We acknowledge the important role that the Board’s Code has to 
play in defining and upholding such standards. 
 
We offer the following feedback for consideration in the review: 
 

• The proposed changes appear to signal a higher level of expectation upon 
practitioner behaviour and an expanded remit for the Code to prescribe doctor 
conduct in both their professional and personal lives.  
 
This approach brings with it a much higher onus of responsibility upon the Code 
to adopt language that is clear, unambiguous, and practicable, and for its 
standards to be fair and reasonable.  The College has concerns that the wording 
of the proposed revisions overall does not reflect this.   
 
The College recommends that the Board consider the language used overall to 
ensure that it offers guidance which doctors can easily understand and act upon 
and which is fair and reasonable in its reach. 

 

• With respect to: Section 2.1 Professional values and qualities of doctors, we see 
considerable difficulties with this section and particularly the statement:  
 
“If making public comment, you should acknowledge the profession’s generally 
accepted views and indicate when your personal opinion differs. Behaviours 
which could undermine the community trust in the profession is at odds with good 
medical practice and may be considered unprofessional.” 

 
This has serious implications for doctors’ perceived and actual freedom of 

expression.  The section offers no clarification as to what ‘the professions’ 

generally accepted views’ or ‘unprofessional behaviours’ are.  There is therefore 

no guidance to doctors as to how to remain compliant, considerable opportunity 






